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November 23, 2015 


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]As required by Ordinance 17941, I am transmitting to the King County Council a motion to approve the Marine Division’s Final Report on Ferry Expansion Options, included as Attachment A. This motion responds to Proviso 1 in Section 94 of Ordinance 17941, as amended by Ordinance 18110.

“SECTION 94, Proviso 1 

Of this appropriation, $150,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits both an interim and a final report on ferry expansion options and motions that approve the reports and the motions are passed by the council.

The executive must file the interim report and motion required by this proviso by
July 31, 2015, and the final report and motion required by this proviso by ((September 30)) November 25, 2015,”

Motion 14421 was passed by the King County Council on September 9, 2015 approving the interim report as submitted. The input and dialogue provided by the Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee in its review of the interim report has been included in the final report  
The purpose of the Final Report on Ferry Expansion Options is to provide:
· An assessment of passenger-only ferry expansion options, consistent with the strategic plan adopted by the Ferry District, which builds on new transit options that are projected to be delivered through Sound Transit's University Link and other funded regional transit expansions being delivered in the next decade.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]An assessment of facilities, service options, community interest and readiness and cost estimates for both capital and operations.

The final report provides a new appendix titled King County Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee Response, which captures all interim report updates and changes in one location. Additionally, the Kitsap Transit Passenger Only Ferry Plan and Passenger Only Ferry Market Advantages have been added as appendices. 

Further, the report provides an executive summary and a detailed report assessing passenger-only ferry expansion options. The methodology for this assessment builds upon work completed to date, with a focus on analyzing implementation of regular, year-round, commuter-based King County Water Taxi service at start-up and route maturity. 

The Final Report on Ferry Expansion Options will help the County address the following objectives from King County’s Strategic Plan:
· Economic Growth and Built Environment – Objective 2.a: Focus transportation resources to support density and growth; Objective 2.b:  Coordinate and develop services for an integrated and seamless regional transportation system.
· Financial Stewardship – Objective 2.a: Manage the county’s assets and capital investments in a way that maximizes their productivity and value; Objective 2.b: Develop and implement a long-term financial plan that reflects service levels desired by the public; and Objective 3.a: Clearly define the services King County will provide, to whom, and at what level, focusing on quality, timeliness, and cost.
Access to safe and efficient transportation is identified as one of the determinants of equity in the county.  The integration of existing low-income fare policies for all potential new routes was assumed in the development of this report. Further, the report includes discussion of geographic concentrations of consolidated measures of equity and social justice populations and the relationship and evaluation outcomes of the potential terminals in proximity.
The Final Report on Ferry Expansion Options helps the County address the following goals and strategies from the Marine Division strategic plan adopted by the King County Ferry District:
· GOAL: Integrate Water Taxi Service with Broader Regional Transportation System and Economy  
· Strategy 16: Determine feasible routes for expansion of passenger-only service within King County
It is estimated that development of the Interim and Final Reports on Ferry Expansion Options has cost approximately $190,000. 

Thank you for your consideration of this motion to approve the Marine Division’s Final Report on Ferry Expansion Options.  

If you have any questions, please contact Paul Brodeur, Marine Division Director, at 
206-477-3966, or via email at paul.brodeur@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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